Office of County Commissioners October 3, 2022 Gillette, WY

Directors Workshop

The Campbell County Board of Commissioners met for a Directors Workshop, Monday, October 3, 2022, at 1:30 PM.

Present were Rusty Bell, Colleen Faber, Don Hamm, Bob Maul, Del Shelstad, Commissioners; Susan F. Saunders, County Clerk; Leslie Perkins, Community & Government Relations Coordinator; Matt Olsen, Public Works Director; Kelly Wallem, County Attorney Office Manager; Dwayne Dillinger, Parks & Recreation Director; Kevin Geis, Road & Bridge Director; Bill Beastrom, Facilities Manager; Brandy Elder, HR Director and Denton Knapp, Commissioners Director.

Board liaison reports were given.

Brandy Elder gave an update on the open enrollment, AFLAC Insurance, performance evaluations, 360-degree reviews, Paint Gillette Pink Fundraiser and having the downtown main street trick or treaters stop at the GAMB building instead of the courthouse.

Kevin Geis gave an update on crushing, right of way mowing, bridge on Edwards Road, T-7 Road design in progress, Dry Fork Mine cooperative agreement and CMAQ material.

Discussion was held on states county gravel road program, National Electric Vehicle Initiative establishing corridors for charging stations for electric cars.

Matt Olsen and Bill Beastrom gave an update on the library water main issue and working with the insurance company. Matt Olsen provided an update on the Camporee location, moving of trees, Annex remodel project, property on Warlow, and the Pronghorn project.

Discussion was held on board training, gaming funds, jockey house, and horse racing at Cam-Plex.

Discussion was held on the possibility of zoning industrial sites.

There being no further business to come before the Commissioners, the meeting was adjourned at 3:20 PM.

Susan F. Saunders, County Clerk Board of County Commissioners

Del Shelstad, Chairman

Board of County Commissioners